Government of Gouvernement des

VIA EMAIL AND FAX
Chief Roy Fabian
KatY'odeeche First Nation
PO BOX 3060
HAY RIVER NT XOE 1G4 0CT 11 2019
Dear Chief Fabian:
Gove cision on Report of Environmental Assessment for Canadia

Zinc’s Prairie Creek all season road: follow up 1 r with Katf’'odeeche First
Nation

The Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT) and the Government of
Canada have recently concluded the decision phase for the environmental
assessment of Canadian Zinc's (the developer) Prairie Creek all season road
(EA1415-01).

As you are aware, in 2014 the developer proposed the construction of a 184
kilometre all-season road (the Project) from the Nahanni Butte Access Road to
service the Prairie Creek Mine in Nahanni National Park Reserve. After referral, the
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (Review Board) began its
environmental assessment (EA) of the Project on May 22, 2014. GNWT wrote to the
Katt'odeeche First Nation (KFN) in May 2015 to advise you of potential government
decisions relating to this Project and that the GNWT would be relying on the Review
Board’s process to assist in fulfilling Aboriginal consultation requirements in
relation to the Project.

In concluding its EA process, the Review Board released its final Report of
Environmental Assessment (REA) on September 12, 2017. The GNWT wrote to you
again at that time in order to continue dialogue regarding potential government
decisions relating to the Review Board’s findings in the REA. The GNWT wishes to
express appreciation for KFN’s response on October 11, 2017.

Responsible ministers with both the federal government and the GNWT considered
KFN's response and other correspondence and information during the decision
phase, which spanned from September 2017 to October 2018. The decision phase
ended on October 9, 2018, when the Minister of Crown-Indigenous Relations and
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Northern Affairs, on behalf of all responsible ministers, adopted, under
subparagraph 130(1)(b)(i) of the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act, the
Review Board’s recommendation that the Project be approved to proceed to the
regulatory phase.

Next steps

During Project permitting, there will be further opportunities for Aboriginal
consultation should you choose to participate. Project operation will also afford
further opportunities for your involvement.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Project Assessment Branch
Manager Melissa Pink via email at Melissa Pink@gov.nt.ca, or by phone at
(867)-767-9180, Ext. 24021.

Sincerely,

ol

Kate Hearn

Assistant Deputy Minister
Coordination and Planning
Lands
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